
Subject: home building act 

I am the Chairman of Owners Corporation SP66366.  Our building consists of 7 Villas. Some 
months ago we made a claim under the Home Building Act against Vero Insurances Limited.  
It was accepted but in dispute was the the amount of the excess required by Vero.  It was not 
$500 as specified by the Act  but seven times this amount (there being 7 lots in our strata 
plan) & the repair required was part of the Common Property as defied by the Strata Titles 
Act. I believe most claimants accept this multiplication as they cannot afford to wait for the 
faulty work to be rectified but as ours was only a small claim & not urgent we decided to take 
the matter to the Consumer & Tenancy Tribunal.  At the door of the Court Vero capitulated & 
reduced the excess to $500. 
Attached is an Article I subsequently wrote which explains the situation in more detail. 
Bill Caldwell  
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